
 
 
 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:     CONTACT: David Meyers 

March 25, 2021                                                   941-575-5050 

 
MEDIA ADVISORY 

 
Beginning the week of March 29 through April 23 (weather permitting), construction is 

scheduled to begin on Olympia Ave. from the Taylor St. intersection to 41 North. The project 

will be done in 3 phases starting with the first planter and proceeding to the second and third 

planters. The Right of way department (ROW) will install root barriers to control root growth of 

the palm trees. Part of the brick walkway will be removed. Pedestrians will have access through 

the area. The left lane on Olympia Ave. will be closed Mon. – Fri. from 7:30a.m. -  3:00 p.m. 

Mar. 29 through April 23 (weather permitting). 

Travelers are requested to use extreme caution while workers are present. Allow additional time 

for travel due to detours while work is performed.  Temporary delays are to be anticipated. If you 

have any questions, please contact David Meyers, ROW Supervisor, Public Works Department 

at (941) 575-5050 between the business hours of 8 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

 

RUN DATE: March 25, 2021   

E-mail:  City Council 


